Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Clinical Social Work, Marriage and Family Therapy and Mental Health Counseling
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on April 22, 2025, the Board of Clinical Social Work, Marriage and Family Therapy and Mental Health Counseling, received a petition for variance and waiver submitted by Keioni Betton, Petitioner. Although Petitioner cited Rule 64B4-3.008, F.A.C., it appears that the Petitioner is seeking a variance and waiver from Rule 64B4-3.0085, F.A.C., which states that prior to changing or adding another qualified supervisor, the registered intern must, request that the new supervisor submit a letter to the Board with the registered intern’s name, the intern’s license number, the supervisor’s name, the supervisor’s license number, and a statement that he or she has agreed to provide supervision to the registered intern; and, receive a communication from the Board indicating its approval of the new supervisor. Petitioner is seeking a permanent variance or waiver to allow for recognition of petitioner’s supervised clinical hours and enable petitioner to proceed toward full licensure without unnecessary duplication of completed work.

Comments on the petition should be filed with the Board of Clinical Social Work, Marriage and Family Therapy and Mental Health Counseling, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin # C08, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3258, telephone: (850)488-0595, or by electronic mail – Ashleigh.Irving@flhealth.gov, within 14 days of publication of this notice. 

A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Ashleigh Irving, Executive Director, Board of Clinical Social Work, Marriage and Family Therapy and Mental Health Counseling, at the above address.
